TAR Huts Ctee  minutes 9 October 2017 Draft 2

Minutes of the Tararua Aorangi Rimutaka Huts Committee meeting

Monday 9th October 2017
 At DOC Wellington Porirua Conservancy, 13B Wall Place, Keneperu
The meeting started a 7.30 pm
1 Present: Clubs
Nicholas Boyack (Chair) HVTC – NB
  Hugh Barr (Secretary/Treasurer) TTC – HB

David Williams (Parawai),
  

  Phil Curran (Parawai)
Marcus Steeniken ARAC,


  Ed Trotter (Wellington Branch, NZDA)
  

Pete Smith, (Tararua TC)


  Ian Shanks (Masterton TC)
John Beech, (MTSC)


David Barnes (FMC Rep on NZ Conservation Auth, HVTC, ACC)

2 Present: DOC: 

Kathy Haukamau (DOC Manager, Wairarapa, Masterton)

 
Hayden Barrett (DOC Senior Ranger, Masterton)
Jim Flack (DOC Wairarapa)

2. Apologies

Jean Garman (Manawatu TSC),  Derrick Field (ex NZFS), Ron Canham, (Kapiti NZDA - On Club Expedition to  Stewart Island); John McCann (Ex NZFS); Andrew Glover (VUWTC); Jamie Stewart (FMC Administrator, & Outdoor Recreation Consortium member )
3. Confirmation of Minutes

Moved (NB/HB) That the minutes of the meeting held on the Mon 6th March 2017 were confirmed as a true and correct record.  Carried. Nicholas/Hugh then signed off.
4 Major Issues:

4.1 Current status of Powell and Jumbo huts:

Moisture has been getting into Powell hut, and has weakened the strength of the walls. The structure of the hut means that parts of the hut cannot be replaced bit by bit. DOC;s strategy has been to replace the hut this summer, weather permitting. To this end concept plans have been developed, and circulated to the public, and valuable feedback gained from users. Draft Concept Plans provided by DOC to the Committee, are available from Hugh. 

DOC’s Plan is to continue developing the Hut Plan, gain finance for it and building tick-off, prior to Christmas. DOC will refresh and strengthen Jumbo Hut, and will not start removing Powell until Jumbo can provide shelter (as a substitute for demolishing Powell). 
Consequently, Powell may not be available over the Christmas holidays. 
Those considering going there should go elsewhere instead during the holidays and summer. Watch the DOC Powell and Jumbo websites for info, or ring DOC Wairarapa.
Only once Jumbo is strengthened will Powell be demolished, and a 3-person biv for the builders, and as emergency shelter at Powell. 
The Refresh of Jumbo will be expected to give it another 3-5 years of life, after which, given that DOC funding is available, it will then be rebuilt, at a bigger size, similar to Powell. Cost of Powell likely to be $1 million.
TARHC members present complimented DOC for getting on with the job, as both these huts are very important for Tararua Conservation Park users. Also, the Tararua Conservation Park  has very high recreational use levels, because of the large number of people living on the outskirts of the Park, probably over 600,000 people.
4.2 Planning for the Te Araroa Trail through the Tararuas.

(Poads Road to Otaki Forks)

There is growing international and local use of the Trail by those walking it end to end. But some of the huts and tracks on the Poads Road to Otaki Forks section are not adequate. TAR Huts Committee would like to work with DOC to get adequate funding for this section of the track, with FMC and NZDA. How can we best go ahead with this?
4.2.1 Inadequacy of huts: Dracofillum Biv (2 bunks) very small, and a very wet site; Nichols (6) too small, no campsites; Te Matawai (18) getting old, handed back to DOC by Manawatu T&S Club because of the extra misuse by the public, thought to be partly because it is on Te Araroa.

Action: Hayden Barrett agreed to get an assessment of the future life of Te Matawai Hut for our next meeting.

It was also noted that a portable hut looking like a water tank had been successfully trialed on the Crown Range near Wanaka. It’s value is that it is relatively inexpensive, and can be flown to a site e.g. Dacofillum Biv and installed, providing additional accommodation, quickly and inexpensively. 
Comment: It has been proposed that the whole of Te Araroa be an Icon site. Various parts of it already are e.g Paekakariki Escarpment Track. However DOC said that the track section through the Tararuas (Poad’s Road to Otaki Forks) is only a Back-country track. 
TAR Huts Committee members believe that Government tourism money should be available for upgrading huts/toilets on the Trail, as it has been in other parts of NZ, e.g. Southland. Increasing usage by overseas through-walkers means that upgrades should come from tourism funding, not DOC funds. It also highlights that New Zealanders are likely to be forced out of these huts during the height of the overseas walkers walking through (November to April)
Action: Nicholas and Hugh (and others) to lobby Government for funding for the Trail through the Tararuas.
4.2.2: Muddy tracks: 

The especially wet weather in the Tararuas this last year has meant that most tracks are quagmires. Putting in boardwalks may be appropriate in some swampy places. Better track construction to drain water away from the track could be appropriate too, in any areas where tracking is appropriate. Otherwise muddy tracks are part of the mix in New Zealand.

5  Treasurer’s Report: Hugh Barr

TAR Huts Committee is now registered as a Tier 4 Charity under the recently revised Charities Act. Tier 4 has annual operating payments less than $125,000, and uses cash accounting. This is the first year that TAR Huts Committee has registered under this new system.
5.1 Annual Income and Expenditure  for 1 April 2016 to 31 March 2017 

Initial funds carried forward from last year were $25,510.40 

· Income for the year was $9,050,50, mainly from DOC Wairarapa. 

· Expenditure was $5,133.89, all on Ex NZFS huts Arete Forks and Mid Waiohine. 

· The surplus of income less expenditure was $3,916.61 

· Funds on hand at 31 March 2017 were $29,427.01.
 No funds were paid out for Tramping club, 4WD clubs, or Deerstalker huts, as was the case last year, showing  a levelling off in renovation/upgrading of custodians huts. 

Moved Barr/Barnes: That the TAR Huts Committee Annual Accounts for 2016-2017 be approved. Carried.
Action: Hugh to enter the TATHC Annual Report on the Charities Commission website
6 Reports on work done on huts in the last 6 months:

6.1 Cattle Ridge hut: 
Wellington Branch NZDA has invested $60,000 of its own funds in the Cattle Ridge upgrade. A wood-burner stove will be installed. The Hut is expected to be finished this coming summer, weather permitting. 
6.2 Roaring Stag Hut (Wellington NZDA):. 

Wellington Branch is spruicing up this hut, for it’s coming birthday (the original hut, before the new one was built in 2004). Older members of the branch will be flown in.
6.3 Cone Hut and trees (TTC): There are a significant number of trees that have grown up in the last 30 years  They now provide a danger of windfall, during storms e.g February 2004 wind storm, when a large tree glanced off the hut’s chimney. Hence the first step in protecting the hut is to cut down these trees. Will this be possible this summer?. The hut is listed as an historic hut. 
Action: Hayden Barrett
6.4 Waiotauru Hut (ARAC – Marcus Steeniken): 
A flash flood this winter has washed away the bridge beside the hut. Odlin’s Road was also damaged. However, recently a loan of earth-moving equipment has allowed the road to be re-engineered, with improved drainage. ARAC intend to helicopter materials  to the site this summer, and intend to use their own funds to replace the hut with a new one, this summer, weather permitting.
6.5 Kapakapanui and Nichols Huts (Kapiti NZDA): 
As Kapiti NZDA were not present at the meeting, can DOC rangers discuss with them about cleaning and painting these huts. A TARHC grant of up to $450 available if needed for Nichols, and $350 for Kapakapanui. Action: Hayden Barrett, Ron Canham (Kapiti NZDA)
6.6 Ex NZFS huts & bivies:
No represntatives of Ex NZFS were present at the meeting.

Ex NZFS is restoring and maintaining five original S70 huts (Arete Forks, Mid Waihine, Dundas, Carkeek and Pararaki (Aorangis). and two S86 bivouacs (McGregor and Mid-King) as NZFS historic huts, in the Forest Parks. 
Their work programme for Summer 2016-17 (Last summer) was: ”Remove regenerating beech trees shading the huts. Raising Awareness; continue producing historical information on the huts and maintain the Ex NZFS Facebook page.
Note: As no-one from Ex NZFS was present at the meeting, it is not clear how much of this programme has been carried out. No new claims for funding have been submitted.
6.7 Alpha Hut: 
DOC have put a new roof on to improve dryness. Hutt Valley Branch of NZDA are likely to become custodians for the hut. 
6.8 Volunteer work done by TAR huts Committee custodians:
This information is required for our Charities Commission Report, to show the amount of volunteer work that we do. DOC’s estimate is 440 hours, the estimate that we will use. NZ has one of the highest levels of “Volunteer” work in the developed world.
.
7 DOC Work programme for 2017-18:

Hayden Barrett listed the following track clearance planned for the year.
· :Washpool

· Rimutaka road summit to Transmission lines

· Marchant Ridge

 (Plus Jumbo & Powell)

DOC noted that a bridge was being built for the Rimutaka walkway/cycleway across the Siberia Valley, a significant capital expense. DOC manages the Wairarapa side of the Rimutaka Rail Trail.
8 Conservation Management Strategies (CMSs):
The Lower North Island CMS is proceeding with discussions between the DOC group in charge of it and the Wellington Conservation Board. Those submitting will be notified as to the Department’s and Board’s views in due course.
9 Next Meeting: 

Confirmed for Monday 9th April  2018, 7,30 pm at DOC’s Keneperu-Porirua Office . Having the meeting after 31 March will allow us to file our Annual Accounts etc before 30 September 2018, the cut-off date for the Charities Commission. It will also give custodian clubs more time to complete their work.
The meeting closed at 8.54 pm, with the Chair thanking members for their attendance.
Hugh Barr, (Secretary/Treasurer)
Nicholas Boyack (Chair)
Approved as a true and correct record _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  __  _  _  _  
Chairman: _  _  _  _  __  _  _  _  __  _  _  Date: _  _   / April / 2018
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